
Regional District #4 Board of Education 

Regular Meeting  26 August 2019 

Minutes 

 

Attendance:  Trisha Brookhart, Jane Cavanaugh, Lori Ann Clymas, Dr Rick Daniels, DG Fitton, Mario Gioco 

and Kate Sandmann. 

Administration:  Brian White, Dr Kristina Martineau and Kim Allen 

This regular meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Jane Cavanaugh 

Capital Fund Audit 

The findings of a forensic audit of the Capital Fund, conducted by retired Business Manager Charles 

Ward, were presented by Brian White and Kim Allen. 

Mr. Ward conducted a review of the Capital Fund, beginning in 2005.  He reviewed documentation of 

financial transactions and the Central Office team researched board of education minutes, in an attempt 

to determine the financial status of the fund.   

Mr. Ward determined that the deficit in the fund was $523,875, but could not determine where the 

money had been diverted to because of a lack of documentation in the financial records.  The Central 

Office staff did not find BOE minutes that document the creation of the fund or all of the movement of 

money in and out of the fund.   

The review will continue, in an attempt to find more information.  The matter will be reconsidered at a 

future meeting. 

 

There being no further business, a motion was made by Kate Sandmann and seconded by DG Fitton to 

adjourn this meeting.  APPROVED 7-0. 

This regular meeting was adjourned at 6:57pm. 

 

 

 

Richard R. Daniels, Jr 

Secretary BOE 




























